
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Project Background 
Waterfront Toronto is conducting a Class Environmental Assessment (EA) for construction of new 
sanitary and storm sewers to service proposed re-development within the East Bayfront Precinct. The 
existing sewers do not have sufficient capacity to meet the servicing requirements of the ultimate build-
out of East Bayfront.  
 
The purpose of this project is to 
provide sustainable servicing for 
East Bayfront while minimizing 
disruption to the public. The 
proposed sanitary sewers will 
extend outside of the East Bayfront 
Precinct, ultimately conveying the 
wastewater flows to the City of 
Toronto’s Scott Street Sewage 
Pumping Station, located at the 
intersection of Scott Street and The 
Esplanade. The proposed storm 
sewers will be constructed within 
the East Bayfront Precinct, along 
Queens Quay East. 
 
The Process 
The Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (“Class EA”) process 
(amended October 2007) is 
approved under the Ontario 
Environmental Assessment Act and 
allows municipalities to follow a Class EA process when undertaking municipal infrastructure projects. 
This sanitary sewer construction project is being carried out as a Schedule A+ undertaking. This project 
is therefore pre-approved under the Class EA by the Ministry of the Environment and the project can be 
implemented upon public notification of the project. 
 
Construction Schedule and Phasing  
Construction of the sewers is tentatively scheduled to begin in mid-2010. The proposed works will be 
undertaken in three phases, as follows: 

 Phase 1 (Queens Quay East): Work tentatively scheduled to commence in August 2010. 
Duration of 6 months. 

 Phase 2 (The Esplanade): Work tentatively scheduled to commence in September 2010. 
Duration of 7 months. 

 Phase 3 (Lower Jarvis Street): Work tentatively scheduled to commence in August 2010. 
Duration of 10 months. 

A Construction Notice with additional information will be issued to properties in the project area prior 
to the commencement of construction as well as in this newspaper. 
 
Project Contacts 
If you have any questions or comments about the project please contact one of the following for more information: 

 
 
Waterfront Toronto 
20 Bay Street, Suite 1310 
Toronto, ON   M5J 2N8 
416-214-1344  
info@waterfrontoronto.ca 

  
 
City of Toronto 
Dial 3-1-1 within City limits 
416-392-CITY (2489) outside City 
TTY customers: 416-338-0TTY (0889) 
311@toronto.ca 
E-mails are usually responded to within 48 hours. 
 

 
 
The Municipal Infrastructure Group Ltd. 
David Scott, P. Eng.  
Project Manager  
2300 Steeles Avenue West 
Vaughan, ON   L4K 5X6 
905-738-5700, ext 221  
dscott@tmig.ca 

 
 
 
 
 
Under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment Act, unless otherwise stated in the 
submission, any personal information such as name, address, telephone number and property location included in a submission will 
become part of the public record files for this matter and will be released, if requested, to any person.  

 

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF PROJECT 

New Sanitary Sewers along Queens Quay East, Lower Jarvis Street, 

and The Esplanade 

New Storm Sewers along Queens Quay East 




